Charlotte Bull, short termer in Lima writes;
Hello all from Lima!
 
I've managed to find a bit of time to put together an update from my first month in Peru. Thanks to the many new things here and settling in to a new routine, it's absolutely flown by! It has been a very varied month in terms of the work I have been doing - I even spent a day labouring on a building site with a team from Texas. I never really thought I would be acid treating steel columns in what will be the walls of a church when I first landed in Lima. 
 
In general however, after the first couple of weeks, I have started to get involved with the things that I was expecting to a little more! I am based for the majority of my time at a church called San Juan Evangelista in an area of Lima called Pamplona, where my cousins Paul and Sarah Tester also go. The church has a strong social outreach ethos and one part of this is the Compassion project, which I am helping with. It has around 200 children and young people who attend and has sessions in the morning and afternoon, as school in Peru is only for half of the day. It provides a programme of education which includes exploring spiritual aspects of life, healthy living and also practical skills such as units on baking and electricity. They also receive a well balanced main meal for the day, which is very important as many of the children do not get much else to eat at home, or at least not anything nutritious. If you would like to find out more about the Compassion project, follow: http://www.compassion.com/ 

The congregation of San Juan have welcomed me not just with open arms, but also with a spontaneous dance at the end of one Sunday service to celebrate my arrival! Last week, knowing I play the guitar, Carmen, a lovely woman and the music leader, invited me to come to the worship group rehearsal, which takes place just before the Sunday evening service, so she could teach me the worship songs. I went along, only to find that I was to be the only musician that night and I had to learn around 7 Spanish songs on the guitar in just over an hour. It was certainly fun (and nerve-racking), but I normally prefer to have a little longer to learn songs, especially when there's no sheet music! 
 
Outside of San Juan, I have been helping with some playgroups and youth groups in two areas of shanty towns in Lima, Ventanilla and San Pablo. I recently helped on a trip with the Ventanilla youth group where we visited the zoo at Huachipa. (The attached photo is of me with some of the group that day.) It was really great to be able to take them out for the day, as many of them have never left their immediate surrounding area. I really enjoy helping at San Pablo as well and the various challenges it throws up, such as the youth group having to be conducted in candle light due to there being no electrictiy at the hall, having to carry 10kg of satsumas on Peruvian buses for the children at the play group there and even how to use an old tyre to fix the rattling roof in a strong wind. 
 
One of the greatest challenges at the moment for me is learning the language. I am going to language school for 2 hours a day, so I am mostly able to make myself understood, though following conversations spoken at the native speed is sometimes beyond me. Please pray for patience with the language, not just for me, but also for the people I'm speaking to!
 
Thank you for all your support,
Charlotte  

